
 

February 15, 2024 Meeting with FCP Tribal Council 
  
Call to order 1 PM 
 
Attendance: Jason Headson, Lynne Black, Ryan Wilson, Diane Dubey, James Crawford, Todd Mulvey 
and Nathan Gildan.  
 
MOU Winter Maintenance – TM stated to give the County a heads-up regarding gravel roads on tribal 
lands if assistance is needed.  
 
Indian Highway Safety Program/2025 Road Construction Plan – TM stated they received grant for 
Highway Safety Specialist position who is working with the Sheriff’s Department for a new grant 
application for enforcement hours. Hours would be used to address uptick in traffic on Town roads due 
to Hwy 8 closures.  JH stated that the state is working on passing a bill to allow towns to drop the speed 
limits by 20 mph and allow them to be enforceable otherwise the Town would establish an ordinance to 
take speed limit to 45 mph. TM suggested reduced speed limits for Potawatomi Trail, Indian Drive, Bear 
Rd. and Otter Creek.  He added that an application was put in for a safety fund grant through the tribal 
transportation program to apply center lines, curb lines and edge lines for Potawatomi Trail. JH stated 
they will reapply for a grant to purchase speed humps with speed limit signs and barricades.  TM stated 
that maybe the County could utilize their speed humps for problem areas.  MOU will need to be 
adjusted to reflect such. 
 
Update of Rescue Contract - JH discussed changes to the Crandon Rescue contract. He stated the 
contract price is lower but now includes a $450 intercept fee.  Due to HIPPA laws, the Town/Tribe 
would not know if transports are from the Town or from Stone Lake. He added that the Town will look 
into the contract prior to next year.  
 
Road Transfers – TM stated Executive Council will look over.  
 
Thriving Communities Program - JH discussed establishing a walking path from Lake Lucerne to Hwy 8 
on Hwy W. He added that assistance would be needed for grant writing. TM suggested the Town apply 
for a Transportation Alternatives Program (TAP) grant for a feasibility study to be done which would 
help to determine how much money would be needed for the project. He also suggested have a 
comprehensive plan done as well. 
 
 

Adjournment 1:37 PM 


